PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

A MEETING OF THE TRAFFIC AND PLANNING COMMITTEE WAS HELD ON THURSDAY 1ST NOVEMBER 2012 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE 

AT 7.00 PM
PRESENT:


Mr N Fox (Chairman), Mrs C Goldthorp, 





Mr K Lintill, Mr B Walsh, Mrs J Fynes &





Mr C Kemp, Mr D Burden (after Item 2).

CLERK:


Mrs J Huggett.

1.
There were no apologies.

Mr Fox welcomed Mrs Baker and invited her to speak.

2.
MRS FIONA BAKER

Mrs Baker updated Councilors on what can be done.  The traffic calming in Angel Street and North Street and the proposed crossing in Church Road are in the Infrastructure Plan, but currently there are no resources available to go ahead with the work.  The National Trust is in favour of the proposed crossing in Church Road, but Lord Egremont is not in agreement with installing flashing lights.  One suggestion is a ‘table top’ crossing by the War Memorial, this could still need lights, but not flashing ones.  One way forward would be to package it up as one scheme, as Petworth is within the National Park there could be money available there.   To start with it might be worth employing a Designer Architect, she knew one, Mr Hamilton Bailey, at a cost of £750 per day. Funding for the 2013/2014 programme has been allocated and the earliest the work could take place would be in 2015/2016/2017.   One possibility is to put cobbles in Angel Street to slow the traffic down but this could cause a disturbance to residents and, as it a lorry route, there is no possibility of putting in pinch points there.  In North Street this would be possible by widening
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 the pavements.  Mr Walsh asked about a 20 mph speed limit and if signs could be put in East Street warning drivers of the narrow road when turning left into Angel Street.  Mrs Baker said this would require a TRO.  Mr Fox said there could be a danger of asking for too much and getting nothing, he was in favour of a whole package.


A discussion followed, Mrs Baker answered further questions and it was agreed that she will produce a bespoke package for Petworth and a budget cost for the design.  Mr Fox asked if this could be made available for the next Council meeting on 15th November.  Mrs Baker said she will do her best to meet this deadline.


Mrs Baker then produced an iphone which she would let the Council have.  When, for example, a pot hole is reported, currently Highways is informed and Mr Bazeley comes out to look at it.  This can be time-consuming as he may have to travel long distances to several towns or villages.  By using the iphone the pot hole can be reported and a photograph taken, saving a site visit, and any repair can be carried out quicker.   This is very new and will be open to trial and error.  She gave the iphone to Mr Lintill and said she will arrange for Mr Bazeley to come out and give some training.


Hedge Cutting:  Mr Fox said he had heard that parishes could be encouraged to take on hedge cutting and then be reimbursed by the County Council.  Mrs Baker said most of this work is carried out by the Highway Rangers and there is a safety aspect issue if parishes took this work on.    However this parish could consider taking on the grass cutting contract, if it did County would pass on the money it spent, but she would have to look at the budget to ascertain how much this is.  The parish would also have to enter into an agreement and deal with any complaints that arose.  Mr Fox asked Mrs Baker if she would send the Clerk a list of any work currently carried out by County which this Council could take over.  Mrs Baker will do so.


Bollards in ‘the Cut’:  Mr Kemp said there was a problem when taking out and putting back the bollards after the Food and Wine Festival.  Since then County has removed the two bollards at the western end and put the flower tubs in their place.  The two of caps at the eastern end need looking at, they are very rusty and are not fitting properly into the ground.   Mrs Baker took note.


Middle Street:  Mr Kemp said at one point the road appears to be collapsing and is extremely uneven.  Mrs Baker took note.


Double Yellow Lines:  Mr Walsh said he understood that Sheepown Drive is on the list for double yellow lines and, to stop cars parking there, he asked for similar at the junction of Station Road and Martlet Road.  Mrs Baker to look into this.


Cars Parking by the Co-op:  Mr Walsh asked why railings hadn’t been put on the pavement outside the Co-op.  Mrs Baker said the pavement hadn't been wide enough so it had been raised and hatching put in the road.  Several Councillors said vehicles are still parking there, especially during the evening.  Mrs Baker suggested the numbers are taken and reported to Operation Crackdown.

There being no further questions Mr Fox thanked Mrs Baker for coming and she left the meeting.

3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

4.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 12th September, having been circulated, were proposed by Mr Walsh, seconded by Mrs Fynes, and signed.

5.
MATTERS ARISING


(a)   New Signs at the Welldiggers:  Mr Fox said these are now in place, Mr Walsh thought they are a great improvement.  The Clerk has not yet received an invoice for the work.

6.
TRAFFIC

Covered under item 2.

7 .
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Application approved by CDC/SDNP

SDNP/12/01349/TCA



Mr Simon Hooley, Petworth Library, Rosemary Lane, Petworth

Silver birch, 15% crown reduction for general maintenance.  Past drainage issues regarding tree, although none at present.


SDNP/12/01322/FUL


Mr Steve Crawford, BT, Telephone Exchange, Station Road, Petworth

It is proposed to form new openings in the building and install 3 aluminium ventilation louvres.

Applications Refused

SDNP/12/00931/HOUS and SDNP/12/00932/LIS


Mr & Mrs AL Smith, The Old Ballroom, Market Square, Petworth

First floor balcony.


SDNP/12/00947/FUL


Mr & Mrs AT Welch, Stable House, Brinksole Lane, Foxhill, Petworth

Permission to retain a building on site having reduced height by 1 metre and length by 3 metres, and cladding sides with horizontal boarding.  Building to be used for storage of tractor and agricultural/horticultural equipment.


New Applications

SDNP/12/01687/FUL and SDNP/12/01688/LIS

Mrs Elizabeth Lee, Jevington Court, East Street, Petworth


Conversion of two storey, four bedroom dwelling into 2 semi-detached properties, including the addition of 2 no. external windows, 3 no. conservation roof lights and internal alteration.



No objection

SDNP/12/01903/HOUS and SDNP/12/01935/LIS


Miss Zara Mues, Little Lombard, Lombard Street, Petworth

Insertion of 4 no. conservation roof windows on rear elevation (west), together with gutter cleaning, replacement and repainting.


No objection

SDNP/12/01629/HOUS


Mr A Godson, Brinksole, Brinksole Lane, Foxhill, Petworth

Raising of roof and alterations to existing garage building to create a first floor extension, two storey rear extension and 2-bay detached garage.


No objection

SDNP/12/01340/HOUS


Mr James Goldsmith, Edge Hill Farm, Byworth Road, Byworth

Installation of sectional doors to front of garage block.


No objection

SDNP/12/01881/HOUS


Mr Miles Costello, 38 Hampers Green, Petworth

Retrospective planning application for office at rear.


No objection

SDNP/12/02457/TCA







Lord Egremont, 351 Egremont Row, Angel Street, Petworth



Notification of intent to fell 1 no. Lawson cypress (golden  form) (1).  Reduce by 50% 10 no. Lawson cypress (hedge). (2).


No objection

As Mr Leavens is a near neighbour of his and has also used his house as an illustration of the pitched roof dormer, Mr Fox declared an interest in the next application and withdrew from the discussion.


SDNP/12/02240/HOUS







Mr Paul Leavens, 9 Fairfield Rise, Petworth

Pitched roof dormer to front elevation and roof window to rear elevation.


No objection
8.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Grass Cutting:  A short discussion took place on what Mrs Baker had said about the possibility of the Council taking over grass cutting from Highways.  Mr Lintill said he thought it would be best to wait until it is known which areas are involved.


Car Park Charges:  Mrs Fynes said the public meeting to discuss car parking charges is being held the day before the Council meeting and thought it was pity the council couldn’t meet before then to agree a view.  After a short discussion it was agreed that the Clerk e-mail Mr Kenrick Garroway asking him to come and meet the Council, and to let her have the figures from two years ago, before charges were introduced, and the current financial situation.


(Clerk’s Note:  Mr Garroway has sent the figures but rejected a separate meeting.  Mr Lintill has asked that all members of the Traffic and Planning committee attend if they are able.)


Code of Conduct:  It was agreed that Mr Lintill, Mr Kemp and Mr Burden will meet in the office at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 13th November to go though the code of Conduct.  The Clerk will inform Dr Pawsey.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm. 

